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NOTES FROM CARL

I thought I would try to give a summary of the state TMN meeting that some of us attended in October. The attendance at the state meeting was the largest one so far. The training classes were on the whole very good and it was good meeting fellow naturalists who were enthusiastic about nature and conservation. There were field trips to local areas such as the world’s largest bat cave and Canyon Lake Gorge. Classes included such subjects as plant identification, Wet and Wild training, monarch monitoring, interpretive tips and techniques for nature walks and many more. The meals and lodging were also very good.

Different chapters had different issues. Some had too many applicants and had waiting lists for the next training session. Some had large boards and needed guidance on getting new board members, etc. A few had trouble keeping members once they were trained.
I went to the president’s meeting on Sunday morning. I was able to talk with several other presidents about their local chapters.

Regarding new classes: Three presidents said that they offer 50 to 60 hours of training to each class and encourage them to attend all 50 or 60 hours which they usually do and are glad to receive the extra training. This way if they miss some of the training due to unforeseen circumstances they usually can get the minimum 40 hours and they rarely have anyone who doesn’t finish their training. Some hold only Saturday classes. The TMN in Hays County has a three-hour session on one night a week and two half-day Saturday field trips. They begin in February and usually do not end until October and usually take a break during the summer.

Goal for new members: There are usually around 800 new master naturalists trained each year and the legislature has asked that we try to increase that number to around 1,200. The state TMN is ready to help in any way they can.
Conservation License Plates: These license plates that say Keep Texas Wild and Texas State Parks and Hunt or Fish Texas can be ordered for $30 online at: www.ConservationPlate.org. The good news is that now as of last summer $22 of the $30 will go directly to benefit conservation efforts in Texas. This will go into a special fund that cannot be used by the state for other needs. This program so far has provided more than $5.9 million for conservation programs that would not have been otherwise available. Because of this there are now grants from $2000 up to $30,000 that each TMN chapter can apply for. If the grant is approved the local TMN chapter has to have the money to fund the project first and then use the grant money as reimbursement for their expenses.

I would encourage everyone to go to one of these meetings in the future if possible.

CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST

MEETING MINUTES

October 15, 2013
ATTENDING: Becky Gullette, Donna Bell, Karen Williams, Phyllis Wilson, Carl Miller, Sue Simmons, Gail Masters, Robert Carter, Charles Gillis, Karen Morris, Pat Sawyer, ViAnn Sawyer, Ted Barrow, Stella Barrow, Betty Morgan, Charlene Franks, Carl Turner, Diane Turner

Also, we were please to welcome the following guests to our Open House for recruitment of new members:  Sheila Ritter, Kristi Thomas, David Skinner, Jerry Jordan, Deanne Jordan, Linda Gale Price, Pamela Conavay, Ellen Anderson, Floyd Anderson, Herman Hazard, Rick Lowerre, Gina Donovan, Kevin and Amanda Madden
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at around 7 after the welcoming and instruction of prospective members.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Approved as corrected

TREASURER’S REPORT: Karen Williams reported a balance of  $2,434.52.   Complete treasurer’s report is on file in the Chapter Book.
GENERAL ITEMS

     Old Business
Know Your Tree workshop: September 21 at Caddo Lake State Park from 9 to noon at the amphitheater. Dr. Eric Taylor state forester will give introductory lesson of tools to identify trees followed by tree walk in park.

We hosted the Highland Lake MN Chapter on September 28th. Lee Eisenberg gave the group a lecture on Giant Salvinia and a tour of the research facility at the refuge. Vanessa then showed them a portion of Caddo Lake and the great problem of the Giant Salvinia. A lunch was served and Tom Walker presented a slide show on the birds of the area that are banded and Carl Turner gave a slide show on Caddo Lake. The Highland Lake MN then gave us a presentation on the steps of making a nature center for children. That evening Tom Walker and Carl Turner joined them for dinner and got to know them better. They repeatedly thanked us for hosting them and invited our chapter to visit them in the future.

Update on Project Learning Tree:  Betty reports that she is waiting for a date in Nagadoches.   

Update on trail maintenance at refuge – Gail Masters & Phyllis Wilson walked the trails last week and all is ok.   Be sure to report to the office when you do it.
New Business
Tentative dates for class beginning in January 2014 are on our web site.  We were all pleased to have 10 prospective members with us.  We would like to recruit a few more.
Plan for one day Aquatic Wild training May2nd and 3rd at Wilkes with ViAnn and Betty presenting the culmination of the class starting in January.
Ted and Stella reported information re weevils for the control of Giant Salvinia.  On Labor Day 34 totes were released at Aims Spring Basin and Stumpy Sloop. No more weevils are available until the spring.  They may spread out.  We need a greenhouse or private pond.  We need an overall plan for weevil production.  We will have to have a production facility.

Linda needs our quarterly report by October 5.  For those members attending the state meeting, update with Linda as soon as you get back.

Texas Master Naturalist 14th Annual State Meeting



October 25-27, 2013



T Bar M Ranch, New Braunfels, TX

Gary Neace has asked help in preparing trail guides at the CLNWF. This could be our group project.

Phone tree is complete. Thanks to Stella  

Tree presentation was by Charlene Franks on Persimmon.  Karen Norris volunteered for the tree presentation next meeting.
.75 hour volunteer hours for the meeting and   .75 hour for Advanced Training plus Travel time
Respectfully submitted,

Diane Turner, Secretary
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Calendar OF EVENTS

November 19:  Cypress Basin MN Monthly Meeting and Awards Ceremony 
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POINTS OF INTEREST


Travel and attendance time for monthly meetings count as volunteer time.


Programs at meetings that can count as Advanced Training are announced in advance with the amount of time allowed noted.


Record your volunteer time immediately so there won’t be questions later about when and amount of time.


Check the calendar for dates that you may`have forgotten.  We’re trying to post volunteer opportunities so there’s a record for the chapter and for members to refer to.


Watch for Advanced Training announcements in the newsletter and in emails.  Travel for such events is counted as volunteer time.


 

















2013 OFFICERS 





Carl Turner - President


 Betty Morgan - Vice President


Diane Turner - Secretary


 Karen Williams – Treasurer


Linda Richtsmeier – Membership Chairman


Pat Sawyer & Matt Honea - Co-Webmasters


Vanessa Adams & Brock Fry - Advisors
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CYPRESS BASIN CHAPTER NOVEMBER MEETING





Tuesday November 19


6:30 p.m. 


City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose Center


305 East Austin St.


2013 AWARDS CEREMONY


2014 OFFICERS ELECTION


MEETING & EATING SOCIAL TIME











 









































 

















FORMS ONLINE





Please go to our Website (� HYPERLINK "http://txmn.org/cypress" ��http://txmn.org/cypress�); logon and click on FORMS to view and complete required forms.


Dues and Insurance Form – to be completed and submitted with annual dues


Quarterly Volunteer Report – to save on your computer and complete each time you perform volunteer service; submit to Rosanna upon request


Request for Approval of Individual Volunteer Activity – must be submitted and approved before you can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Group Volunteer Project – must be submitted and approved before a group of members can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Advanced Training – must be submitted and approved before attending advanced training for credit





CBTMN members are encouraged to submit articles for the monthly newsletters.  Items for Events and Notices are welcomed.  Original articles of interest to members are greatly appreciated.  You can contact Betty by email @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� or mail to:  100 Lakeview Circle, Jefferson, TX 75657.








Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.








Upcoming Events





November 19 – Cypress Basin Chapter Awards Ceremony




















CONGRATULATIONS TMNers





All currently active members of the Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter will have completed the requirements for 2013 re-certification by obtaining at least 8 hours of advanced training and providing at least 40 hours of volunteer service from January 1 to December 31, 2013.





Tuesday evening, November 19, we will celebrate with an awards ceremony and having a social and eating time.  Please plan to attend.
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST PROGRAM





Sponsorship:  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is sponsored jointly by Texas Cooperative Extension (TCE) and the Texas Parks & Wildlife Department (TPWD).  Partnerships at the local level are encouraged and might include other public agencies, as well as private organizations whose interests are within the boundaries of the program.  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is supported financially by TPWD and TCE along with occasional grants from other outside sources when available.





Objectives: 


Improve public understanding of natural resource ecology and management by developing a pool of local knowledge about natural resource ecology that can be used to enhance education efforts within local communities.


Enhance existing natural resources education and outreach activities by providing natural resources training at the local level, thereby developing a supply of dedicated and informed volunteers.


Develop a Texas Master Naturalist volunteer network that can be self-sufficient.





Volunteer Service Criteria:  The following points are considered in approving volunteer service projects:


Is the proposed service project representative of the goals, practices and teachings of the Texas Master Naturalist Program?


How does the project address a pressing naturalist, natural resource management, chapter and/or partner need for meaningful service or resources?


What is the scope of the project in terms of when it would need to be conducted, where, estimated time needed to complete or maintain per month, how many volunteers would be needed, etc.?


Is the project within the Chapter’s service area and ecological training?


How does the project allow the chapter to focus and/or create visibility, identity and/or recruitment for the chapter?


How can the project’s impact on the community and our natural resources be measured?  





Advanced Training Criteria: Does the Advanced Training opportunity:


Promote continued learning and development of naturalist skills?


Provide Master Naturalists with knowledge and skills to work in volunteer efforts?


Direct trained volunteers toward specific programs in need of their services?


Provide practical information and training for application in volunteer efforts?


Take advantage of local partnerships?


Provide Master Naturalists an opportunity to focus their interests in one or a few specific topics? 


Build on the core curriculum initially provided by the local chapter?


Provide natural resource management issues and information applicable to Texas? 


Advanced Training opportunities must meet the following criteria:  1, 2, 6, 7, and 8.  It is suggested that the remaining criteria also be a part of the opportunity.  








